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SANTA CLARITA VALLEY  
QUILT GUILD 

  
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Hi All,  

I am excited that the November meeting is Community Service. I will be bringing my sewing 
machine and supplies. Hope you all do the same! 

Christmas is coming soon and then it's time to get ready for the quilt show. I have several 
quilts in progress.  

My UFO count is 14 quilts done, 15 tops done, and 29 projects for others. Quilt! Quilt! Quilt! As 
the Quilt Show will soon be upon us! 

See you all soon! 

Denise Rifilato 

PROGRAMS 

Be sure to join us for Community Service night this month!  Coming in December is our annual 
Holiday Party – Yum! Yum! 

And what a lineup we have for next year…master paper-piecer Cindy Myers, comedic fabric 
artist Katsy Chappel, SewJean Impey, Tracy Giovannoni and her Traveling Quilt Shop, a trunk 
show by Leah Zeiber (she specializes in Civil War reproductions) and the award-winning Grace 
Errea.  Add to that some Community Service nights, our annual block auction and Game 
Night and we have quite the full calendar! 

I look forward to seeing you all on November 9th! 

Keep on Quilting! 

Sue Grannis 

MEMBERSHIP 

We welcomed eight guests at the October meeting. Thanks to those who were assigned to 
introduce them and explain things to them. We hope they will join us in the future. 

Promoting the art of quilting through 

sharing, friendship, education, and 

meaningful service to our community. 
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Remember to wear your nametag for our November meeting and sign up for our last 2017 
free drawing.  This meeting is also a good time to get to know your fellow members better as 
you help cut some kits for Turtle Camp! 

Happy Fall!  Enjoy Your Quilting! 

Linda von Mohr & Patty Gutierrez 

WAYS AND MEANS 

First bit of business is the Chili Cook-Off. Many thanks to Dana Montague, Denise Rifilato, 
Barbara Montejo, Millie Kerr, Patty Vergon, Dolores Jones and Doryce Fitzgerald for helping 
with the event.  From set-up to tear-down, our presentation was represented by these 
outstanding women. We were able to educate the public and hopefully gain a few new 
members. We were well received and the event was bigger than last year. Our guild gained 
$239.00 in donations for our Opportunity Quilt. Thank you again ladies…without you it could 
not have been such a hit. 

Membership Op Tickets: 4 members paid at the meeting. Thank you. 29 are still outstanding. 
You know who you are, so please come by the Ways and Means table and pick them up. If you 
can’t afford the $20 for your packet please give what you can and we will work something out. 

Our October baskets went over well. The Fall Wall Quilt basket went home with Linda 
Buesching. The fall fabrics with the Olfa rotary blades went home with Sheila Dutka. The 
Christmas Basket went to Liz O’Connor and the other fall basket with the Easy Action Scissors 
went to Dolores Jones. 

Our Thank Yous went to Millie Ballace, Betty Vandervort (visiting from the SF Valley Guild) 
and Liz O’Connor.  

Congratulations to the lucky winners of our fantastic baskets. The guild made $160 that night. 

Our November Baskets will not disappoint you.  We have #1 an adorable table runner with 
this beautiful set of fat quarters in fall colors plus Blades for our cutters. #2  Klutz gloves and 
this bright fabric Mambo Kit with pattern adorable. #3 Christmas fabric 12 yards, blades and 
this very cute felt trinket box. Can’t wait to show them to you in person. 

Another thank you to Merrilyn Lee for helping me at the meeting with Ways and Means our 
Miss Ellie was not feeling well. 

Take care and happy sewing, 

Debbie Williams and Ellie Smith   

JOIN THE IFFI GROUP! 

This is our final month to turn in your completed IFFIs for 2017!  Looking forward to stuffing 
the drawing box with tickets this month – don’t hold things over for next year! 
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Quilt-on!! 

Joyce Wilkinson 

QUILT SHOW 2018 

QUILT SHOW “QUILTING MENDS THE SOUL” JUNE 9-10, 2018 AT HART PARK HALL 

We had a very productive meeting on Oct 26th.  So many great ideas!  Now that we have the 
venue, the theme, the dates, and the committees, we are well on our way.  Vendor contracts 
will go out in November.  Arrangements for food and drinks are being made.  So many 
companies have expressed interest in our show!  We need mini groups and members to 
donate to our Silent Auction tables.  Popular items will be gift baskets, quilts, or something 
you can solicit from a company you do business with on a regular basis.  Please see Kendra 
and Bunny if you have a donation.  Marcia could use donations to her boutique booth. Please 
talk to her to see how you can help. Our next Quilt Show meeting will be at my house at 7pm 
on Thursday, November 30, 2017.  Please try to attend.  There are many things that we will 
not be able to do if do not have enough volunteers.   

Kris Dolan 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Fourteen of our guild members enjoyed a tour of The Painted Turtle Camp this month.  
Several descriptors I heard were "amazing, happy place, beautiful, fun times,” just to name a 
few.  Jackie, the camp director called to tell me that the quilts they receive from our guild are 
some of the prettiest and most fun fabric. We will be making pillowcases for the cabins.  

November is Community Service night and we will have kits to take home.  Come and take 
advantage of a couple of binding demonstrations!  

Thank you for all you do, 

Dana Montague - email: mdlsmontague@sbcglobal.net or 818-642-3072  
Carol Carter 

COMMUNITY SERVICE – SENIOR CENTER 

I’m getting ready for next year’s placemats for the Senior Center.  I need members to donate 
batting pieces that are at least 10-14 inches wide. Please bring them to the Community 
Service table and ask for Carol Carter. 

Thanks to everyone for sewing for the Senior Center! 

Carol Carter 
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BOUTIQUE UPDATE 

We have a mere six months between now and our June Quilt Show!!  I know the sewing 
machines are whirling with holiday projects but as you sew perhaps you can make one extra 
for the boutique.  Once you are in a zone, it may go faster to make just one or two more to 
donate.  I will be collecting what you have completed each meeting so you don't need to 
worry about storage.  Have a great holiday season and think boutique! 

Happy Stitching! 
Marcia Dains 

HOSPITALITY 

Nippy November – put on your long-johns and bring goodies to our meeting! 

N - Z     Members please bring sweets and treats! 

As usual The Hospitality Committee will supply drinks.  (water, lemonade & tea) 

Dolores, Kendra and Barbara 

TREASURER’S REPORT  

 

Barbara Montejo 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

Pansy block of the month is off to a good start. You have November and December to turn in 
your Pansy blocks. Remember we are going to have some great prizes in December for those 
who participated this year! 
Joyce Wilkinson  
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MINI-GROUPS 

Name Contact Meeting Information 

Super Star Quilters *** Patti Voyles  

259-6198 

Meets first and third Tuesday 

 7 p.m. -  rotating member’s home 

Cut-Up Mini Group (full for 
now) 

Joyce Wilkinson Meets the fourth Tuesday of each month 

Monday Mavens *** Kris Dolan  

296-7573 

Meets first and third Mondays 

9 am to 3 pm (We lunch at La Cocina) 

Call to verify location 

 

The Tuesday Evening 
Quilters*** 

Carolyn Walker 

661-296-0402 

New members please 
call first for instruction 
and directions. 

Meets every Tuesday evening at 5:45 PM 

Greenbrier Estates East Mobile Home Park –  
Recreation Room 
21301 Soledad Canyon Rd.  

*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be sure 

that nothing has changed since this listing 
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SPONSORS AND ASSOCIATES 
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Things to Remember: 
❖ Next meeting, November 9th 
❖ Initial sign-in sheet at the door 
❖ Verify your contact information. 
❖ Wear your name tag  
❖ Bring your Sweet Treats 
❖ Bring Show and Share quilts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Check out our website: 
www.scvquiltguild.org  
WOW! See the newsletter online! 
 
Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 802863 
Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 
 

 

 

 

 

 

This Month’s Calendar: 
November 9, 2017, 7:00 PM  
Monthly Meeting 
Santa Clarita United Methodist Church 
26640 Bouquet Canyon Road 
Saugus, CA. 
 

Thursday, November 16, 2017, 6:30 PM 
Business Meeting at the Newhall Public Library  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL
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